EDDC Report - Cllr Bethany Collins - 4th August 2025

Scrutiny Committee - 10th July

This month, committee received a report in relation to complaint performance and monitoring, primarily in relation to housing and planning. While the volume of complaints remains high, they are consistent with national levels. However, recent recruitment and staffing efforts are beginning to yield improvements.

Full Council – 16th July

This month's full council meeting covered a few different motions, including a review of the plan to phase out corresponders who support emergency services, and a discussion about how low-level letterboxes are creating health and safety issues for postal workers. There were of course other matters discussed, which were largely operational in nature, such as a report on the structural review of the Exec Leadership Team and a request for additional powers to Coombe Raleigh's parish meeting. The next full council will be in October.

Overview Committee - 17th July

The key agenda item for Overview this month was around motor home parking overnight within Exmouth. Committee endorsed the principal of overnight stays in Exmouth, with additional provision for wastewater drainage and chemical water disposal, but queried whether the length of stay and the cost was appropriate.